Week 1: Creation

Theme: Trinity - God the Father





Black sheet or fabric piece

- **Flan**
 - Flannelgraph*
 - Water/Sky Board
 - Dry Ground S2, S3
 - Plants and Trees S7, S8-9, 179, 180
 - Adam 13 with 13A
 - Eve 93 with 93A
 - Land Animals 123, 125, 158

- Water Animals 138, 139
- Birds 143, 148, 151
- Sun 174
- Moon 175
- Stars 176

*The Betty Lukens Flannelgraph is optional, but adds a visual and tactile portion to the story.

Story: If possible, turn off lights in room. Thumbs up every time you say "It was good." Begin with the black sheet over the flannelgraph.

Our memory verse this week is found in the very first book of the Bible, Genesis, and the very first verse, Genesis chapter 1, verse 1. It says "In the beginning, God created the heavens and the earth." *Do the Memory Verse actions.*

But it is the next verse that tells us what it was like before God created the heavens and the earth. Genesis 1:2 tells us that in the beginning the earth didn't have shape. It was empty. There was darkness over the surface of the water. There was just God - God the Father, God the Son, and God the Holy Spirit.

Look at the black sheet. Imagine what it would have been like if everywhere you looked it was black as night, without any lights or candles. Shut your eyes tight. It was dark. Now take your hand and cover your eyes to make it even darker. In the beginning, everywhere you looked was complete darkness. Wow! It would have been very dark.

On Day 1 of the heavens and the earth, God said, "Let there be light." *Turn on the lights*. Open your eyes. And there was light. And God liked it. It was good. *Thumbs up*. God called the light "day" and the darkness "night." *Pull black sheet up on flannelboard to only show the water*. But the world was only water. All water everywhere.

So God said on Day 2, "Let there be a separation between the water." Water down here. And up above, God called it sky. *Remove black sheet*. And God saw that it was good. *Thumbs up.* Say, "It was good!"

But it wouldn't work for us to live in the ocean, so on Day 3, God said, "Let the water stay in one place and let <u>dry ground</u> appear." And it happened. God called the ground "land" and the gathered water "seas." And God saw that it was good. *Thumbs up.* Say, "It was good!"

Then God told the land to produce <u>plants and trees</u>. And it happened. *Allow child(ren) to place plants, shrubs, and trees on board.* And God saw that it was good. *Thumbs up.* Say, "It was good!" God created a wonderful world for us!

But this is just the beginning. On _____ we will finish the story and discover the best creation of all!

Comprehension Questions:

What did God create on Day 1, Day 2, Day 3?
What is your favorite activity to do during the day?
What is your favorite activity to do during the night?
What is your favorite activity to do in the water?
God created everything. God gave us day and night. Why do we need night time?
God created the sky and water. Why is water important to us?

ABCJesusLovesMe 5 Year Curriculum Interactive Bible Stories Sample